
SALT LAKE CITY 
POLICE CIVILIAN REVIEW BOARD 

October 25, 2012 
 

Minutes for the Salt Lake City Police Civilian Review Board (PCRB) meeting held Thursday, 
October 25, 2012 at 5:00 p.m. in Suite 450, Plaza 349, 349 South 200 East, Salt Lake City, Utah. 
 
Board Members in attendance:  Anne Albaugh, Ron Bartee, Robb Benns, Dan Cannon, Ginger 
Fletcher, June Hiatt (via telephone), Calvin Noyce and Roger Sandack 
 
Also in attendance: 
 
 Rick Rasmussen   PCRB Administrator 
 Amy Pufahl   PCRB Administrative Assistant 
 Boyd Ferguson  SLC Attorney 
 Chief Burbank   SLCPD Chief 
 Sgt. Fred Ross   SLCPD  
 McKenzie Romero  Deseret News 
 Jeff Allred   Deseret News 
 Nate Carlisle   Salt Lake Tribune 
   
I. Convene meeting 
 

Ron Bartee presided over and conducted the meeting, which convened at 5:00 p.m.   
 

II. Minutes approved 
 

Motion to approve the minutes of the July 18, 2012 Quarterly Board Meeting was made 
by Cal Noyce, seconded by Anne Albaugh.  Motion carries; all members present voted 
aye.  
 

III. Review and approve Quarterly Report for July 1 – September 30, 2012. 
   

Motion made to approve report by Roger Sandack, seconded by Dan Cannon.  Motion 
carried; all members presented voted aye. 

 
IV. New Business 
 

a) Boyd Ferguson gave a brief Open Meeting Law training session. 

 
b) Chief Burbank and Sgt. Fred Ross gave a presentation about on body cameras.  Sgt. 

Ross brought some of the cameras to show how small and lightweight they are.  Chief 
Burbank said they are a good record of what is really going on during a stop.  The 
cameras date, timestamp and watermark the video so they cannot be tampered with.  
He feels they are the wave of the future and the right direction for the State of Utah.  
He’s hoping to have other agencies within the valley who want to purchase these so 
they can work on getting a group discount. The Chief would like a letter of support 
from the Civilian Review Board if they agree.   



Motion made to write a letter to the SLCPD in support of on body cameras by Anne 
Albaugh, seconded by Cal Noyce.  Motion carried; all members presented voted aye. 

 
Rick noted: There were no particular trends this quarter however search and seizure 
issues were still up.  He doesn’t believe these are intentional errors and the PD is working 
on better training their officers.  He noted that Salt Lake City’s use of force cases were 
quite low and way below the National Average.  He briefly spoke about the NACOLE 
conference being held in Salt Lake City next year and what the board’s participation in 
that might be.  He thanked the board for their time and efforts. 
 

V. Adjourn 
 

Motion to adjourn made by Anne Albaugh, seconded by Cal Noyce.  Motion carried; all 
members present voted aye.  Meeting adjourned at 5:31 p.m. 


